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Lake Goldsmith Parking Lot - 1928 A Ford ‘Speedster’ 

 

 
 

  

Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

The vehicle depicted on the Club 

emblem is the Ziegler steam 

powered horseless carriage built at 

Allansford, near Warrnambool, 

around 1900. 

https://wdhvc.com.au/
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Club Office Bearers for 2020-21 
Position Name(s) Home Mobile 

President Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Vice President Bryan O’Meara   

Secretary Ian Rees  0418567579 

Assistant Secretary Martin Dunstan   

Treasurer Ross Millard  0438335173 

Assistant Treasurer Annette Cuolahan - Phone After Hours Only  0477826430 

Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake   

Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 55625803 0407041606 

General Committee Graham Conn, Geoff Houston,  
Ted Drake, Bryan O’Meara,  
Peter Carter, Martin Dunstan,  
Roy Begelhole, Ian Chislett 

  

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson - (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)  0437938090 

Webmaster Frances Guyett - (fguyett@live.com.au)   

Assistant Newsletter Editor Karen Carter 55692270  

Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Club Captain    

Mid Week Captain Wally & Doreeen Mellis  55626259 

Promotions Officer Martin Dunstan   

Membership Officer Ian Rees  0418567579 

Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 
Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Ken Perrett 
Mark Stephens 
Jacob Hinkley 
Jason Hinkley 

55628169 
55629223 
55692270 

 
0459292230 
0429692270 
0407059469 
0428527139 
0415468799 

Librarian Roy Begelhole 55628169  

Engine Committee Graham Conn, David Crowe-Owen, 
Kelvin Boyle, Geoff Houston,  
G McCleod. Ian Chislett 

  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   

Federation Reps Ashley Wright, Ian Chislett   

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 
Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Roy Begelhole 
Graham Conn 
Ian Rees 

 
 
 
 
55628169 
 

0428123364 
0408529296 
0428527139 
0438863236 
 
0407041606 
0418567579 

Club Plate Officer Brian McGarvie   

Maintenance Doug Byron, Ben Dinwoodie, Ted Drake   

Catering Bev Conn   
 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at the Dillon’s or Chislett’s farm, or at King Cole or call Andrew 

Serra and he will come and pick up. Thanks to everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up at the 

moment so please keep them coming in.    

mailto:fguyett@live.com.au
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Events Calendar: May 2021 to June 2021 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

May 2021 
Fri 28th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 30th  Club run to Camperdown 11:00 am 

Meet at Clubrooms at 11 am and 
proceed to the Hampden Hotel 
(228 Manifold St) close to the 
Clock Tower for lunch at midday.  
Clock Tower visit starts at 1:30 
pm. $5 donation per head which 
goes to restoration of the local 
courthouse 

 

June 2021 
Wed 9th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 10th Mid week coffee to Simon’s    

Sat 19th  
CPS signing and membership 
subs payment day 

2 - 4:00 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms 
 

Fri 25th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 27th  Club Run 11:30 am 
The Wharf Restaurant Port Fairy 
for lunch. Meet at Dennington 
empty lot next to Woolworths 

 

July 2021 

Wed 14th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 15th Mid Week Coffee? t.b.a.   

Fri 30th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
August 2021 

Sun 1st  Mid Winter Christmas Noon 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Wed 11th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 12th Mid Week Coffee? t.b.a.   

Fri 27th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 29th  Club Run t.b.a.   

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December and January at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 

Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can attend. 

The deadline for inclusion in the Newsletter is the Tuesday one week before the Monthly meeting. 
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President’s Report  
Hello to all members, partners and families. 

The Club had Mother’s Day at the Union Hotel in Woolsthorpe and 36 people attended for 
dinner and it was well presented. Great meals service and then some members had 
afternoon tea at Karen and Peters. We saw some very nice cars. Thanks to the Carters. 

We had well attended working bee at the Clubrooms. Removed a wall, basin and toilet. Job 
well done by members and thanks to the volunteers who turned up. 

Midweek Coffee Run well attended by 27 members on a wet and cold day at Latte High 
Street Terang. A good afternoon chatter was had by all who attended. 

Club Rooms will be opened Saturday 19th June from 2 to 4 pm for Signing Day for CPS and 
Membership Renewal and anything else you want to know.  

Club Run to Camperdown Clock Tower this month will be leaving 
Club Rooms at a 11am see Events Calendar for more information. 

Coffee Run on 10th of June to Simons see Events Calendar for 
more information. 

Please support all our sponsors, M.I. Parcel Deliveries and John 
O`Sullivan & Family 

Thanks to all our Club volunteers who organise events and come 
and do work at our working bees and do all the work behind the 
scenes. 

To all who are not feeling well, I hope you are feeling better 
soon.  

CHEERS FOR NOW 

Ken Perrett, Club President. 

 

Club Membership Subscription renewal 
Membership forms and payment 

All membership subscription renewals have been sent out. If you haven’t got yours contact me. Membership 
subscription is due and payable by June 30th. A Club Member who has not paid their subscription by June 30th is no 
longer a financial member until it is paid. 

Direct Deposit Clarity – who is “All Fords Day”? 

Include name and member number in the description field if you pay online so that we know who has paid. 

There was a direct deposit of $70 into the Club’s account on May 11th at 8pm and the description field says “All 
Fords Day”. Since its $70, the Treasurer and I are assuming it’s a membership renewal. But who? If its you, can you 
get in contact with me. 

Review and revise and return your form 

Check your form, revise if necessary, sign and return it by any means so we keep contact details up to date and the 
information on your CPS vehicles which VicRoads requires us to do. The Clubrooms will be open June 19th from 2-4 
pm to pay subs and return forms. 

Membership cards and receipts 

I have had several members ask me for receipts and membership cards to be sent to them. To repeat what is on your 
membership form and what was in last month’s newsletter…….. 

Yellow member cards will NOT be mailed out. Come to a Club meeting and ask for yours. 

Receipts will NOT be mailed out. If you want one, come to a meeting and ask for yours.  

Ian Rees 

  

Christmas In July 

Sunday 1st of August 

Booking & payment a must by 19/7/21 for catering 

purposes. 

$25:00 pp two course meal, Tickets will be available 

at general meetings. 

For more info call Karen: 0458692270 (evenings best) 
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W&DHV Club Inc General Meeting Minutes – April 30th 2021 

Apologies: Martin Dunstan, Peter & Karen Carter, Tom Smith, Bill Thomas, David Little, Ian Chislett, Jack Brittain, 

Rodney Boyle, Grant Picone, Neville McRae. Moved that Apologies be accepted: Max Dumesny; 2nd G. Conn. Carried. 

Minutes of March 2021 meeting: Moved to accept as printed in April newsletter: John Nicholson; 2nd J. Beks Carried. 

Business Arising: . 

Correspondence In: Membership subs payments – about 50 received so far. Invoice from Breakwater Insurance. 

Out: Membership subs forms. Moved that correspondence be accepted: Roy Begelhole; 2nd Brian McGarvie. Carried. 

Treasurers Report: Account balances and Income/Expenditure as of April 30th  read by Treasurer. Moved that 

Treasurer’s report be accepted and expenditure approved; Ross Millard; 2nd John Nicholson. Carried. 

Club Captain (for club runs): 

• May Club run is to Camperdown to clocktower. Meet at Clubrooms at 11 am and then to the Hampden Hotel 

at 228 Manifold St close to the Clock Tower for lunch at midday. Clock Tower visit starts at 1:30 pm. $5. 

• Around the Garages this year is NOT at Narracoorte. Maybe Casterton, but currently don’t know. TBA. 

• Mother’s Day run May 9th to Woolsthorpe Hotel. Karen needs numbers and only has 12 so far and 7 more 
indicated. Call Karen Carter if you want to go. Hotel at mid-day for lunch. Invitation also for relatives/friends.  

• Christmas in July – Karen has proposed August 1st at the Clubrooms and make it the Club run. Agreed at 

meeting for that date. Committee will discuss catering and cost at next meeting. Plenty people put hands up. 

Mid-Week Captain: May 13th meet Clubrooms 1 pm and to Latte on High in High St Terang. June at Simons at 2pm.  

Community Service Captain: Gillin Park in May 20th at 1:30 pm. Ken has got volunteers to provide cars. 

Engine Committee: Spent a day on the Ruston and did a clean up and gave it a run. Also checked the Lee Collection 

engines. Saputo still talking about reopening in September. 

Federation Report: No correspondence and nothing to report. Zoom meeting in 2 weeks’ time.  

General Business: 

• Brian O’Meara gave a report on Mildura Vintage Vehicle Club visit on April 12th. 7 cars went via Tower Hill, 

Koroit, Caramut Rd, Woodford, Racecourse, Clubrooms for morning tea and back via Lake Gillear, Logans 

Beach, the breakwater to motel. All 27 enjoyed the morning tour and gave us a donation. 

• Roy gave report on Citroen Club visit on April 10th. 34 went for tour via Geo Taylors, Roy’s place and Harry’s 

shed and then dinner at Allanford Pub with about 50 in attendance.  

• Roy gave report on FJ Museum opening event on April 20th attended by Roy and Ian. Was opened for viewing 
cars and a meeting of about 50 guests. Still some works to be completed and looking for some support. Still 
no date for opening but maybe end of year and will be getting back to all car clubs in town for volunteers. 

• Club run to Cobden with a number of our members attended. Tractor pull and BBQ. 

• Membership subs renewal forms have been sent out – if you haven’t received yours please see Ian Rees. 

• Some members reported that they have not been sent out CPS renewals by VicRoads so check your cars and 
if overdue then get onto VicRoads and they will get the renewal forms sent out. 

• Clubrooms will be open on Sunday May 16th from 2-4 pm for CPS form signing and paying membership subs. 

• We have restarted having a cuppa and cakes after general meetings from now on starting this meeting. 

• Action from March meeting was to buy 10 meeting room chairs with arms – 8 purchased by Erik Carlsson and 
donated to Club. Moved to send Erik a thankyou letter: Bill Poynton; 2nd Murray Murfett. Carried. 

• Working bee to be scheduled May 4th (Tue) start at 9:30 am to work on Committee room. 

• Tidy up in front of Clubrooms – removal of the white stones etc and make a start on May 4 working bee. 
New or First Time Members: Ken welcomed Steve Morgan who joined late last year and has a 1925 Austin Seven. 

Welcome Steve. Steve introduced prospective member Robert Baudinette who has vintage Austins – welcome Rob. 

Wanted, swap or sell: Adam Edge has wrecks for sale in poor state including Chev style Master sedan (1947?), XL 

and XK ford wagons, HR ute, back end of GMC 6x6. All without engines. Also a dodge lend lease truck with driveline 

Neil and Miriam Welton’s 1927 Whippet is for sale. Contact Neil.  

Meeting closed at 8:25  p.m.. 
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W&DHVC Committee Meeting Minutes 

12th May 2021 - clubrooms 

Present: Ken Perrett, Bryan O’Meara, Graham Conn, Ted Drake, Geoff Houston, Ian Chislett, Roy Begelhole, Peter 

Carter, Martin Dunstan, Ross Millard, Karen Carter, Ian Rees, Murray Murfett. 

Apologies: None. 

Minutes of previous meeting: Moved to accept April Committee meeting minutes as printed in April newsletter: Roy 

Begelhole; 2nd Ted Drake. Carried. 

Business Arising: Actions from last Committee meeting are first in General Business below. 

Correspondence: 

In: Invoices in mail (Aus Post) and email (WCC rates), Printed newsletters from Backfire, Lion, Emailed newsletter 

from Hamilton. Fed Meeting Agenda, One membership application (see below), membership forms and payments 

both in mail and email from about 100 members, South West Credit statement. 

Out: Thankyou letter to Erik Carlsson for donation of chairs. Moved to accept correspondence: Bryan O’Meara. 2nd 

Martin Dunstan. Carried. 

Reports 

Treasurer:  

Account balances and income/expenditure presented. Moved to approve accounts and pay invoices: Ross Millard; 
2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 
Engine Committee: Had clean up at CheeseWorld. Gave Ruston a run. Back next month for more clean-up. 

Club Captain: May Club run – Clocktower at Camperdown. June run on last Sunday of month to The Wharf in Port 
Fairy – meet at Dennington next to Woolworths at empty lot on corner at 11:30 am to proceed to Port Fairy. 
Mid-week: June 10th run is to Simons. 

Community Service Coordinator: May 20th at 1:30 pm at Opal flats at Gillin Park. No more scheduled as of now. 

Federation Rep: N/A 
General Business: 

• Reviewed and discussed Shed Subcommittee’s updated 3rd report tabled by Martin Dunstan. 
Shed size: Geoff Houston moved for a 24m x 15m shed; 2nd Ian Chislett. Moved an amendment to the motion to 
make the size 18m x 12m: Roy Begelhole; 2nd Bryan O’Meara. Lost. Size 24m x 15m in original motion. Carried. 
Key design aspects agreed on were: a wall height of 3.6 m; colorbond cladding as per planning permit; allow for 
additional concrete slab thickness for future hoist; include concrete slabs for entry to PA doors and entry to vehicle 
access doors; include space for a unisex toilet, basic hand wash basin and sink; water supply to be rainwater tank.  
Subcommittee to update the scope of the shed build accordingly and get 3 updated quotes on a like for like basis for 
a bare shed and include cost of power supply to shed. 
One of the 3 current options includes offer for Club volunteers to help construction to reduce cost and agreed to 
consider that, realising we will need builder’s insurance. Committee will review when cost comparisons tabled and 
subsequently take to members at a General Meeting. Agreed to subsequently go out for bid for packages of work for 
concrete, plumbing and electrical. 

• Clubrooms will be open on Sunday May 16th from 2-4 pm for CPS signing and paying membership subs. 

• Report on May 4th Working bee on Committee room: internal wall demolished and work in progress. 

• Membership renewals update. About 100 paid and forms coming in. 

• Christmas in July on August 1st. Agreed $25 head for 2 course meal. Karen deeds definite numbers by middle 
of July and pay up. Men to do the dishes. Karen to work on food preparation. 

• Mother’s day lunch went well with 32 in attendance and some stayed on until 5:30 pm. 
New member applications: 
Robert Baudinette: Moved: Bryan O’Meara; 2nd Graham Conn. Carried.  
Glen McKenzie: Moved: Roy Begelhole; 2nd Peter Carter. Carried. 
Meeting closed at 9:30 pm. 
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Mildura Bus Trip visitors 

On Monday 12 April, we hosted a tour group 
of 27 tourists from Mildura. We took them 
on a tour around the district which included, 
Tower Hill, Koroit, back to Warrnambool and 
out to the Club rooms for morning tea. We 
then travelled through Lake Gillear to Logans 
Beach, Breakwater, Thunder point and back 
to the motel. Feedback was excellent and a 
donation was made to the club. 

My thanks to all the car owners and drivers 
and all the helpers who supplied and served 
morning tea. 

A job well done and greatly appreciated. 

Bryan O’Meara. 
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Lake Goldsmith Steam & Vintage Rally 2021 

For those who have never attended one of these events, it is thoroughly recommended. Located between Skipton and 

Beaufort, and described by the commentator as ‘one of Australia’s best kept secrets’, the two day, bi-annual Lake 

Goldsmith Festival of Steam fired up for the incredible 117th time, on 1st & 2nd May, after a 12 month hiatus. Not 

only acclaimed as Australia’s premier steam rally, it is also gaining international recognition. 

And while you will see a lot of bearded blokes with greasy hands, the range of small and large engines, machinery and 

vehicles is amazing. 

A Grand Parade, held on both days, is a real highlight with steam traction engines, steam cars, farm tractors, 

bulldozers, motorbikes, and ancient bicycles traversing a 

circular track, to an appreciative audience.  

Having its very first showing, and attracting the most attention, 

was a newly restored, trailer mounted, 27 litre, V12 Rolls-Royce 

‘Merlin’ engine. Built during WW2, these engines powered 

Spitfires, Hurricanes, Mustangs, Lancasters, Mosquitos and 

some were even converted for use in tanks. Almost 170,000 

units were constructed, initially developing 1,000 bhp but by the 

end of production in 1950, developed over 2,000 bhp! A similar, 

trailer mounted, operable Merlin engine was sold in England a 

couple of years ago for 44,000 pounds! 

 

Another 

attention-getter was the fully operational, 90 tonne Steam 

Shovel, which was transported to Lake Goldsmith in 1973 

following its use at the Geelong Cement Works in Fyansford. 

Seven similar type steam shovels assisted in the construction of 

the Panama canal, completed in 1914. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The attention-getting Rolls-Royce ‘Merlin’ engine 

Australia’s largest working steam shovel 

A Volkswagen Transporter fitted with a steam engine 

A McCormick-Deering ‘Farmall’ Tractor 
and Sunshine ‘Sundrill’ 
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1964   Mercedes-Benz 220-SE Sedan 
1927, 6 cyl. 3.5litre OHV Crossley Tourer, 

with ‘Tear drop’ caravan in tow 

Lanz Bulldog tractor with caravan, which completed a 
12,000km trip in 2011 from Colac to Perth, the long way 

Rider-Ericsson Hot Air Engine chuffing away 

Local Steam enthusiast John Brown driving his 
Burrell Traction Engine in the procession 

Velocipede ‘Boneshaker’ from the 1860’s 
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The next Steam Rally is planned for November. -- by Murray Murfett 

Mid-week coffee run to Latte on High Terang 

Nearly 30 club members ventured out on Thurs 13th May in search of coffee and cake in Terang at Latte on High. 

    
Classsifieds 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

 

Club Merchandise For Sale 

Club logo pens for sale for $2.50 

Club membership windscreen stickers (3 inch square) for sale for $3.00. 

See Ken   

A very sporty looking MG 1936 ‘PB’ 

Unusual ‘Autowink’ traffic indicator 
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FOR SALE: Fast and Slow 

First up is a 1927/8 Whippet truck. 

   

And a Crawler Tractor - International TD35 

..  

Both are offered “as is” and offers invited. Call Neil Welton on 0438073882 

  

For sale  
1929 Chev Tourer.6 cylinder. Restored in the late 70’s. 

Reconditioned motor, re-trimmed, re-painted. 
Has had very little use. 
Engine number: R107-1036, VIN: wbmnL 368Lb 
Price $21-OOO.ono. Phone Terry Mansbridge - 0459 292 230. 
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Advertisements : 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SEACOMBE HOUSE PORT FAIRY 
Seacombe House – Motor Inn 

Guest House & Historic Cottages 

Seacombe House 
 

22 Sackville Street Port Fairy Vic 3284 
Phone [03] 5568 1082 
enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au 
www.seacombehouse.co.au 

 

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
mailto:enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au
http://www.seacombehouse.co.au/
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N. L. & B. H. McCULLAGH 
ENGINE RECONDITIONING SPECIALISTS 

 

 

171 Fairy Street Warrnambool Victoria 3280 

Phone: (03) 5562 7622 Fax: (03) 5562 3823 

Email: nmengine@bigpond.com 

 

mark unwin 
shed 5/1071 raglan parade 

warrnambool VIC 3280 
p 5562 6884 

• custom work 

• cars 

• boats 

• trucks 

• motorbikes 

• ag machinery 

• seat repairs 

• hood linings 

• door trims 

• carpets 

• ute canopies 

• trailer canopies 

• boat travel covers 

• annexe & shade accessories  

 

L.W. CLAVEN NOMINEES 
FACTORY LEASING AND RENTALS 

Brian Claven 

Mobile: 0418 527 613 

Factory 18 – (Off Walsh Road), Warrnambool Vic. 3280 

Phone A.H. : 5561 7557 
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BEAUTY IS IN THE EYE OF THE BEHOLDER 

For almost 30 years Shannons have been committed to providing tailored insurance products for the 

motoring enthusiast. We understand the passion and the sheer emotional attachment motoring 

enthusiasts have for their special vehicle - even Goggomobils. 

Today, Shannons is the insurer of choice for motoring enthusiasts 

across Australia, providing innovative and flexible insurance options, 

like a 10% Multi policy discount when you add a home and/or 

contents policy to your existing Shannons car or bike policy. You can 

even pay your premium monthly at no additional cost.  

So call Shannons for a  quote on 13 46 46 

 

Jeremy Clements 

Regional Development Officer - Warrnambool 

Shannons Insurance 

Mobile: 0431 690 822 

Email: chords.classic@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

mailto:chords.classic@gmail.com
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